MOIRA MULRONEY, ESQ. Ward 5
President

MAGGY MYERS Ward 2 Vice President JACK LARKIN, ESQ. Ward 1

ANNAMARIE JONES Ward 3
JIM RILEY Ward 4
JAKE ABEL Ward 6
SEAN FARHY Ward 7



RADNOR TOWNSHIP 301 IVEN AVENUE WAYNE, PENNSYLVANIA 19087-5297

Phone (610) 688-5600 Fax (610) 971-0450 www.radnor.com

WILLIAM M. WHITE

Township Manager Township Secretary

JOHN B. RICE, ESQ. Solicitor

KEN FROHLICH *Treasurer*

5th Annual Unity In Our Community Block Party Event - Highland Avenue, Wayne Saturday, August 26th (rain date: Sunday, August 27th) 12:00 to 4:00 PM

Dear Radnor Township Neighbors,

We would like to take an opportunity to inform you about an exciting annual event that will take place along Highland Avenue in Wayne from 12:00 to 4:00 PM on Saturday, August 26th (rain date: Sunday August 27th) known as the Unity in Our Community Block Party. This FREE event is open to the entire Radnor Township community and provides an opportunity to join together and celebrate the end of summer with interaction and entertainment! Join us for a fun event filled with food and refreshments, games and crafts for children and teens, music, dance performances, and other exciting activities led by members of the community, the Radnor Police Department, and Radnor Fire Company. Please visit our event webpage at www.radnor.com/unityblockparty for more information and updates.

Attention Residents - Impacts on Traffic & Parking - from 7:30 AM to approximately 5:00 PM See Attached Map and Call with Questions - Tammy Cohen 610-989-3953

Road Closure on Highland Avenue AND Highland Homes Parking Lot Closure

- Highland Avenue will be closed between Federal Street and Church Street/Highland Court
 For all residents impacted by the Highland Avenue closure if you plan to leave your home
 during the event, please move your vehicle ahead of the event to one of the identified
 parking locations on Friday.
- **NEW THIS YEAR** The Highland Homes Parking Lot identified on the attached map will be closed for activities due to the extra space that is needed for the event. If you park in the Highland Homes parking lot, we are asking that you move your car ahead of the event to one of the identified parking locations on Friday so that the lot is clear for Saturday morning for when event staff are setting up.

Parking locations where you can park include Odorisio Park Fairview Avenue and West Wayne Avenue entrance; Friends of Radnor Trails park; Wayne Art Center; and any available on-street parking that is not within the event area.

Please see map on the back of this letter and enclosed for more details.

Thank you to everyone for helping to make this year's Unity In Our Community Event a great success!



Due to the purposes of traffic, safety, and activity in and around Highland Avenue and Odorisio Park, we are providing notice about this upcoming event. The Radnor Township Police Department will be providing safety support for the event. There will also be an increased amount of vehicular and pedestrian traffic in the area. We are asking all members of the community to please use extra caution when traveling in and around the area. We appreciate your patience as we work together with residents to provide the best situation possible for everyone as well as the event.

Thank you for taking the time to review this information. I hope this notice helps to inform you in advance about the event. If you have any questions, please contact us at 610-989-3953 or by email at tohen@radnor.org. Radnor Township is looking forward to delivering a successful 5th Annual Unity In Our Community Block Party Event and we hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

William M. White Township Manager

Tammy S. Cohen
Director of Parks & Recreation

want of Cohen

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

Mixtophe B. Glanager